
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

EXECUTIVE

HELD ON 18 JANUARY 2010

EX.003/10
BUDGET 2010/11 – PROVISIONAL CAPITAL PROGRAMME 2010/11 TO 2014/15


(Key Decision)


(In accordance with Paragraph 15(i) of the Overview and Scrutiny Procedure Rules, the Mayor had agreed that call-in procedures should not be applied to this item)

Portfolio
Finance


Subject Matter
Pursuant to Minute EX.267/09, the Assistant Director (Resources) updated Members (RD.63/09) on the Council's Capital Programme for 2010/11 - 2014/15.  He informed Members that the report had been updated to reflect the Executive's budget proposals together with other known changes.  The report detailed the revised capital programme for 2009/10 and proposed capital programme for 2010/11 to 2014/15, together with the proposed method of financing.  A robust review of the 2009/10 capital programme had been carried out to identify potential slippage into future years and potential savings that could be returned to capital reserves, the findings of which were also incorporated. 

The Assistant Director (Resources) added that the Council was still awaiting Government Grant allocations in respect of Regional Housing Pot and Disabled Facilities Grants and therefore the projections at that stage were estimates.

He further added that the Corporate Projects Board of senior Officers, which took the lead on the prioritisation of investment and the monitoring and evaluation of schemes, was being reviewed as part of the transformation programme.  Any changes introduced would maintain the terms of reference of the CPB of improving performance monitoring and business case analysis of capital projects.

Many of the proposals required further appraisal and strengthened Business Cases, which had not yet been considered by the Projects Board.  Therefore should they be approved for inclusion in the Council's Capital Programme as part of this budget process, the release of any budget would be subject to verification of the business case by the Corporate Projects Board and a report to the Executive as appropriate.

The anticipated budgets for the replacement of the Council's vehicle fleet were included; and the IT Replacement Budget showed the additional amount in excess of the Council's current Medium Term Financial Plan required to bring the budget in line with the Allerdale Shared Services Business Case and also showed the potential savings that would accrue.

The Assistant Director (Resources) also reported that there were potential capital implications arising from a number of other issues which would be reported on as details became available.

Summary of options rejected
None

DECISION

(1)
That the Revised Capital Programme and relevant financing for 2009/10 and provisional  Capital Programme for 2010/11 - 2014/15 be agreed in the light of capital bids submitted to date, together with the estimated available capital resources for recommendation to Council on 2 February 2010 including carry forwards of £4,787,200 and £1,049,800 to be returned to reserves.

(2)
That the Executive recommend to Council that any capital scheme approved by Council may only proceed after a full report, including business case and financial appraisal has been approved by the Executive following detailed consideration by the Corporate Projects Board.

Reasons for Decision
To prepare a draft Budget proposal for 2010/11 for recommendation to the City Council.







